
RSC Environmental Chemistry Group 
 

2011 ECG Distinguished Guest Lecture & Symposium, 9th March 2011 
 

The Nitrogen Cycle – in a fix ?  9th March 2011 
 

Admission is by ticket only.  In order to register for this meeting, please complete the slip 
below and return to Dr William Bloss by email, post, or fax (see details below).  There is a 
charge of £25 for members of the ECG and £50 for non-members of the ECG (£25 
concessions, i.e. student/unwaged; proof required).  Cheques should be returned with this 
form (made payable to RSC Environmental Chemistry Group).  Early application is 
encouraged as places are limited and will be allocated on a first come first served basis.  
Five places are reserved free for retired members; these will also be allocated on a first 
come first served basis. 
 
Name      ……………………………………………………………………………. 
 
Affiliation   ……………………………………………………………………………. 
 
Address   ……………………………………………………………………………. 
 
    ……………………………………………………………………………. 
 
    ……………………………………………………………………………. 
 
Email address   ……………………………………………………………………………. 
      
 

I would like to attend  The Nitrogen Cycle – in a fix ? symposium   

    The ECG AGM      

 
 
I enclose a cheque for : 

  £50 (non-member) 

  £25 (ECG members / non-ECG concessions:  RSC membership no: …………. 

  I would like to attend as a retired RSC and ECG member 

 
Dietary / access requirements : ………………………………………………………………………………. 
 
 
Signed  ………………………………………………….   Date   ………………………………………… 
__________________________________________________________________________ 
Please Return To : Dr William Bloss, School of Geography, Earth & Environmental Sciences, 
University of Birmingham, Edgbaston, Birmingham, B15 2TT 
Tel. 0121 414 2558 Fax 0121 414 3709 Email  w.j.bloss@bham.ac.uk 


